PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO
MINUTES OF
MARCH 21, 1991
AT 9:00 A.M.
IN THE 5TH FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM
CITY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

CHRONOLOGY OF THE MEETING:

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Pesqueria at
9:00 a.m. The Planning Commission adjourned at 9:15 a.m. for the
purpose of conducting a field trip to the Otay-Mesa
Nestor/Tijuana areas.

ATTENDANCE DURING THE FIELD TRIP:

Vice Chairman Ralph Pesqueria

Commissioner Tom La Vaut

Commissioner Edward Reynolds

Commissioner Scott Bernet

Commissioner Lynn Benn

Robert P. Spaulding, Planning Director

Michael J. Stepner, City Architect

George Arimes, Assistant Planning Director

Mary Lee Balko, Deputy Director, Long Range
Planning

Michael Stang, Engineering and Development

Tom Williams, Planning Staff

Gail Goldberg, Planning Staff

Dan Stricker, Planning Staff

Howard Greenstein, Planning Staff

Janet MacFarlane, Recorder-present



Planming Reports

CITY PLANNING DEPARTMENT  SAN DIEGO, CALIF. 92101 - 236-6460

DATE ISSUED: March 12, 1991 INFORMATION REPORT NO. 91-094
ATTENTION: Planning Commission, Agenda of March 21, 1991
SUBJECT: OTAY MESA/TIJUANA FIELD TRIP - MARCH 21, 1991

9:00 AM TO APPROXIMATELY 4:00 PM

SUMMARY :

THIS IS AN INFORMATIONAL ITEM ONLY. NO ACTION IS REQUIRED ON THE
PART OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION.

DISCUSSION:

At the request of the Planning Commission, a field trip to Tijuana
has been arranged for March 21, 1991. Planning Commissioners and

Planning staff will meet in the large conference room on the fifth
floor of the City Administration Building at 9:00 am on Thursday,

March 21, and will return between 3:00 and 4:00 pm.

This field trip will serve to acquaint the Commissioners with new
housing projects in Tijuana as well as infrastructure plans for
the City, including the expansion of Rodriguez Airport. We will
also visit the residentially designated portion of Otay Mesa that
is situated immediately to the north of Tijuana. This is the area
that would be most impacted by proposals to develop an
international or binational airport in the southern portion of
Otay Mesa.

A meeting has been arranged with Mr. Hector Castellanos, Tijuana’s
Director of Planning and Urban Development, to provide an
opportunity for Planning Commissioners to discuss these topics.
Mr. Jeff Bogart, City of San Diego’s Director of Binational
Affairs, will join us during that meeting.

We plan to have lunch while we are in Tijuana. If you have
further questions regarding the field trip, please contact Gail
Goldberg at 533-3684.

B W%

Gail Goldberg
Associate Planner Deputy Planning Director

MLB:SGG:533-3684
Attachment: Location Map
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